

February 21, 2014

Dear Colleagues,

It is with deep sadness that I share with you news of the passing of Timothy German, a security supervisor and lieutenant at Daemen College, who died Feb. 11 after a short illness. He was 44.

A part of the Daemen family since 2011, Tim will be immensely missed by many in our college community. In remembrance of Tim and his years of dedicated service to Daemen, a memorial tree and bench will be placed in his honor near the security house outside Duns Scotus Hall. A ceremony to honor him will be held in the spring at a date to be announced after arrangements are made.

Tim was employed since 2004 by U.S. Security Associates, which provides security services to the Daemen campus. Born in St. Catharines, Ontario, he had lived in the Buffalo area since 1997. He earned an associate degree in law and security at

Tim was past master of Tyrian Lodge, Free and Accepted Masons, and a member of St. Joseph University Parish. He enjoyed camping and hunting, and played the bagpipes, usually with his friend, Dave.

Kelly; two sons, Connor and

Ryan; his father, Thomas Whitney; and brother, Adam.

Cordially,

Gary A. Olson President

- Their B. Okra

resident